SKAGIT COUNTY PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT SERVICES
DETERMINATION OF NONSIGNIFICANCE

Skagit County Shoreline Master Program Comprehensive Update & Periodic Review

PROJECT DESCRIPTION: Completion of the Comprehensive Update and the required
Periodic Review of the Skagit County Shoreline Master Program (SMP), a combined
planning and regulatory document that contains policies, goals and specific land use
regulations for shorelines. The proposed update is a complete rewrite of the current SMP
to comply withnewstaterulesandthelatestbestavailable science,andtointegratethe
shoreline policiesintothe Comprehensive Plan and the shoreline development regulations
into the Skagit County Code.

PROPONENT: Skagit County, 1800 Continental Place, Mount Vernon, WA 98273

PROJECT LOCATION: The proposed SMP Update would affect lands within shoreline
jurisdiction. Shorelinejurisdictionincludes marine waters, riverswithaflowgreaterthan20
cubic feet per second, lakesand 20 acres or larger, upland areas within 200 feet of these
water bodiesandportionsofthefloodplains and wetlands associated withtheseshorelines.
Itonlyappliesto lands outside cities and towns, in unincorporated areas of the county.

LEAD AGENCY: Skagit County Planning and Development Services

The lead agency forthis proposal has determined thatitdoes nothave aprobable significant
adverse impact on the environment. An environmental impact statement (EIS) is not
required under RCW 43.21C.030 (2)(C). This decision was made after review of a completed
environmental checklist and other information on file with the lead agency. This information is
available to the public onrequest.

ThisDNSisissued under WAC197-11-340(2). The update ofthe SMPisalegislative
project. Project materials are available online at www.skagitcounty.net/smp

Comments are accepted via the online open house or on paper. All comments must be
received by Monday, June 7, 2021 at 4:30 p.m. and include (1) your full name, (2) your
mailing address, and (3) the proposal name (“Skagit County SMP Update Comments”) in
the subject line.

Submitting comments via the online open house is preferred and must be sent to
https://www.skagitsmpopenhouse.com/ Include your comments in the body of

your online message rather than as attachments. Paper comments must be printed

on 8% x 11 paper and mailed or delivered to the address below:

RESPONSIBLE OFFICIAL: Hal Hart, AICP, Director,
Planning and Development Services

CONTACT PERSON: Betsy Stevenson, AICP, Project Manager
MAILING ADDRESS: 1800 Continental Place, Mount Vernon, WA
PHONE: (360) 416-1320
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DATE: April 22,2021  Signature: _ QALY DA
Hal Hart, AICP, Director




